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From: Paul Curley  

Sent: Wednesday, 5 September 2018 4:15 PM 

To: Dwyer, Ellie   

Cc: Martin, Jaime; Lauren Williams; Corey Stoneham ; 'Corey McArdle'; Jim Baldwin  

Subject: RE: Confirmation of requested authorisation period [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 

 
Dear Ellie, 
 
In reference to your queries regarding the figures supplied for the collected and processed 
tonnages for the 5 councils supplied in Table 9 and paragraph 11.70;   

·         The  figures in Table 9 are derived  from projected data supplied by each of the councils at 
the time the application was prepared. This figure is considered correct based on 
information available at the time.  

·         The figures quoted at 11.70 should read “ Of a total 1,938,483 tonnes of Waste material 
collected by the councils in the SMA, the Applicants represent 239,991 tonnes or about 
12.4% of the total market for all waste processed in the SMA”. This data is supplied from the 
NSW EPA Annual Data Report from 14/15, which is the most current EPA published report 
available. This report collects data from all councils in NSW and therefore in order to 
calculate the percentage of the market share that the five councils represent within the SMA, 
this is the most recent and appropriate data that can be relied upon. Whilst the exact figure 
cited for waste tonnage processed at 11.70, being 112,380 tonnes is yet to be reconciled, a 
review of EPA data cited in their report does substantiate the broad statement that the 
market share across the five Councils does equate to approximately 12% of the SMA. 

 
I trust clarifies the discrepancy and should you require further assistance please let me know. 

 

 

Paul Curley 
Manager City Standards and Compliance  
Campbelltown City Council  

P: 02 4645 4614 
F: 02 4645 4111 

www.campbelltown.nsw.gov.au 

Campbelltown City Council acknowledges and respects the Dharawal people as traditional custodians of this land, and extends these 
respects to all Aboriginal Elders, past and present, and people from all Aboriginal nations. 
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From: Dwyer, Ellie 
Sent: Tuesday, 4 September 2018 3:27 PM 

To: Paul Curley 

Cc: Martin, Jaime 
Subject: RE: Confirmation of requested authorisation period [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 

 
Dear Paul, 
 
Thank you for returning my call this afternoon. 
 
As mentioned, we have noticed a discrepancy in the application regarding the FY17 collected and 
processed tonnages for the five councils: 
 

•         At Table 9 of the application, it states that the total FY17 collected and processed waste tonnages 
is 231,970 

 

•         At paragraph 11.70, it states that the Applicants currently represent approximately 112,380 tonnes 
or about 12% of the total market for all waste processed in the SMA. 

 

Can you please outline why the two figures are different? 

 

Thank you, 
 
Ellie Dwyer 

Graduate | Adjudication  
Australian Competition & Consumer Commission 
Level 17, Casselden | 2 Lonsdale St, Melbourne 3000 
T: (03) 9290 1874 
www.accc.gov.au 

 




